
 

 

ENQUIRIES: Governance 

PHONE: 1300 69 22 47 

OUR REF: #5959554 

 

21 December 2018 
 
 
Aart Brons 
Brothel Owner & Licensee 
Northern Belle Pty Ltd 
11 Cava Close 
BUNGALOW QLD 4870 
 
Email: aart.brons@outlook.com  
 
 
Dear Mr Brons,  
 

RE: OUTSTANDING CLEANING BILL & PERJURY ALLIGATIONS 
 
Council is in receipt of your email dated 13 December 2018 (Council Ref: #5959312) wherein 
you demand that the outstanding Cleaning Bill to Council be paid in full and the questions of 
perjury be answered.  
 
In 2009 the then Acting Chief Executive Officer, Peter Tabulo provided correspondence to you 
(Council ref: #2143161), advising that Council would not be investigating further as you would 
not give permission for Council Officers to enter your property to set up the statutory required 
dust monitoring equipment. In this correspondence you were given the opportunity to provide a 
report to Council prepared by a National Association of Testing Authority (NATA) accredited 
laboratory demonstrating that a dust nuisance was being emitted. As Council did not receive a 
report as requested no further investigation of this matter was undertaken.  
 
Council would like to reiterate that as stated previously in a letter to you dated 18 October 2010 
(Council ref: #2759329) Council will not be paying the accrued cleaning bill.  
 
As per previous correspondence I again refer you to Council's letter of 31 March 2010, in which 
you were advised that the actions taken by Council were appropriate and that there was no 
illegal activity being undertaken by Council.  The then Chief Executive Officer further advised 
that no further action would be taken unless anything new or substantively different was raised 
by you.  As there is no substantive additional information in your correspondence no further 
action will be taken by Council in this matter. 
 
Council now considers this matter to be finalised and as such will not be entering into any 
further correspondence regarding the abovementioned issues. Any further correspondence 
received from you regarding these issues will be saved into Council’s Document Management 
System however no response will be provided. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
John Andrejic 
Chief Executive Officer 
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